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Port of Friday Harbor Operations Due to Covid-19 

                  Update #1, March 25, 2020 

 
The Port of Friday Harbor has closed transient moorage, and airport camping effective 5pm   
Wednesday March 25, 2020 through April 30, 2020. 

The Port of Friday Harbor, in support of State and National efforts to control the spread of 
Covid-19 is taking the following precautionary steps until further notice. 

 
The Port of Friday Harbor Marina and Shipyard Cove Marina will remain open with minimal 
staffing levels in effect. Those staff who can work remotely from home have been directed to do 
so. Staff working on site are practicing social distancing and enhanced cleaning protocols. 

 
All offices are open but commencing Monday March 23rd., counter services to the public 
will not be available. Normal business can be conducted via telephone, e-mail or through our 
web site. Payments are requested to be made electronically or through our office door drop 
boxes. 
 
The laundry room will be open to the public. 

 
We will no longer be accepting packages at 204 Front Street. Please have your packages 
shipped to 220 Blair Avenue and include your PO Box number. 

 
Fed Ex and UPS will no longer be accepted at the Port office. Please make arrangements to pick 
up at the carrier’s location. 

 
Security personnel will remain operational. 

 
Jensen’s Boatyard will remain open but will not allow customers into the boatyard or 
store. All business communication will be via telephone. The boatyard will require 
exclusive access to any boat requesting repairs and will utilize protective clothing and 
sanitary cleaning if required to go on-board.  
  
The main Marina restrooms and showers will remain open and all others will be closed 
to the public. 
 
 Marina pump-outs will continue as scheduled.   

The IPS fuel dock will remain open. 
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The Friday Harbor Airport will remain open however flights on and off the island will be 
determined by the individual carriers. The terminal will be closed to the public when no 
scheduled flights are operating. 

 
The Spring Street Landing restrooms and Jackson Beach Restrooms will be closed to the public. 

 
All real estate property showings will be suspended. Inquiries may be directed to 360-298- 
7737. 
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